SYNERGY

RESOURCES CORPORATION

January 2, 2014

Colorado Qil and Gas Conservation Commission
Oil and Gas Location Assessment

c/o Mr. Greg Deranleau

c/o Mr. Doug Andrews

1120 Lincoln Street, Suite 801

Denver, CO 80203

Re: BMP's for the Proposed Gilbert Site — N/2S/2 of Sec 14, TSN-R66W
Dear Mr. Deranleau and Mr. Andrews,

| am writing to inform the COGCC of Synergy Resources Corporation’s mitigation practices and plans for the
development of the Gilbert (aka: On the Green) drilling project within the above captioned location.

Synergy is concurrently working with the City of Greeley through a Use by Special Review process and the
following is a bullet-point of items Synergy will do to minimize the impact during the drilling and completion
process and also during the production phase.

1- A thirty foot sound and light temporary mitigation wall will be installed around the entire location.

2- We will utilize the existing fire hydrants for all of our water needs during the drilling and completion
of these wells- thus reducing truck traffic by eighty percent.

3-  We will utilize the nearby electric capacity and purchase electric for our compression and vapor
recovery equipment- thus cutting down on noise and emissions.

4- We will require our third party completions contractor to utilize the Sierra equipped sand movers to
contain al Silicate sand on location during the completion process.

5- We will utilize Ensign Rig 131, an Automated Top Drive, Natural Gas Rig that will considerably cut
down on noise and emissions during drilling.

6- We will access from 35" Ave to West 24™ Street to the location. We have met with School District 6
Representatives, as this access goes past the South Entrance to Greeley West High School. The
School District Reps blessed this access with some requests to avoid the high traffic times of day
during drop off and pick up of Students. This route is the only practical route as the intersection of
Centerplace Drive and 35 h Ave has a drastic dip that will not allow trucks to cross this intersection.
The City of Greeley also knows of this issue and has blessed this route to the location.

7- We will schedule a neighborhood meeting to visit with all directly affected residents. Thisis a
requirement of the City of Greeley also.

8- We will fully berm and landscape the location to the requirements of the City of Greeley for the
production phase of the development of these minerals. (See attached)

Please note- the attached shows the equipment to serve 16 wells — we are only requesting permits
for nine wells on this location.

Please let me know if you have any further question or concerns regarding this proposed project.

Vice President of Operations



